
  St .Lawrence Church Newsletter     6th March 2016 

Welcome to Church on Mothering Sunday  
 

Today we welcome the Venerable Matthew Parker Archdeacon of Stoke upon Trent who will lead our 10:30am service 
  

 Sunday 6th March 7:45am Morning Prayer  - Gnosall Worship Team  
 Mothering Sunday  10:30am Holy Communion - Archdeacon 
              6:30pm  Evening Service  - Geoff Smith 
  Tuesday 8th March  9:30am Morning Prayer 
  Wednesday 9th March  11:00am Gingercroft Service 
 Thursday 10th March 9:15am Morning Service  - Geoff Smith 
    2:15pm Play & Praise 
  6:40pm Choir Practice 
 Saturday 12th March 10:00am Open Door Coffee Morning 
  2:00pm Wedding  
 Sunday 13th March 7:45am Communion by Extension - Eucharistic Minister  
  10:30am Morning Prayer -  Gnosall Worship Team                 
            6:30pm Ecumenical Evening Service 
   led by Roman Catholic Community  

 Year’s Mind  
Ken Jackson 

Jeffery (Jock) Air 
Eric Stanley Bowell 

Philip Graham Stevenson 

         

Team Vicar Rev Kathryn Hammond  284050 rev.kathrynh@gmail.com 
 

Churchwardens: Jim McGregor - 822156 jimf.mcgregor@tiscali.co.uk  
 Eric Henderson - 823881                 eric.henderson2@btinternet.com 

Prayer chain  

Please remember that we have a prayer co-ordinator who every fortnight sends 
around names of people to be included in our prayers. If you would like to  
receive this list then please contact Hayley – h_a_p@hotmail.com 
We also produce a paper version that can be sent to people as well. 

Christian Food Bank 
 

Please do remember that we collect tinned food here at 
the back of church that is collected every two weeks 
and taken to the Food Bank at Stafford. Your donations 
are appreciated. Please bring any tinned food to the 
box at the back of church ð making sure the tins 
are well within their sell by date. Thank you. 

the booking of baptisms and weddings  
across the benefice 

For enquires concerning baptisms and weddings please contact Rev Kathryn.  
01785 284050 rev.kathrynh@gmail.com 

Church Newsletter 

If you wish to have anything included in the Church Newsletter please let  
Jim McGregor have it by the Wednesday of the previous week. 

Tel 01785 822156                             email jimf.mcgregor@tiscali.co.uk 

Moreton 

Sunday 13th March 9am Holy Communion with Bill Mash 
Sunday 20th March  Morning Worship in the Community Centre  
  Palm Sunday      with the Benefice Worship Group. 
Good Friday (25th March) 3pm service with Rev Kathryn 

Easter Sunday 27th March 9am Holy Communion with Michael Metcalf 

 www.gnosallparish.org.uk.      
We have our own church website, check it out. Pass anything you would like 
included to Michelle, it will be updated on a regular basis. 

Email - m.broadhurst13@btinternet.com 

Website  www.gnosallparish.org.uk. 

Church Services during March 
 

13th March 7:45am Communion by Extension   
 10:30am Morning Prayer  Gnosall Worship Team 
 6:30pm Ecumenical Evening Service Led by RC Community 
20th March 7:45am Holy Communion  Kathryn 
Palm Sunday 10:30am Holy Communion  Kathryn 
  Messy Church 
 6:30pm Evening Service  Geoff Smith 
27th March 7:45am Holy Communion Kathryn 
Easter Day 10:30am Holy Communion  Cathy Case 
     with baptism 
 6:30pm Evening Service   

If you know of anyone in the community who would appreciate a visit, please 
let Rev Kathryn know. Many thanks 

Please take this sheet home with you to remind you of the readings and     
notices and also please take one for anyone whom you know is missing from 
today’s service and would like to feel included 

OPEN CHURCH 

The Church is now open during the week for prayer or a visit -  
Tuesdays 11am to 3pm & Thursdays 11am to 1pm 

If you can help as a steward during these hours please contact Anne Ashley 

 

Annual Parochial Church meeting 

There are nomination forms at the back of church for Churchwardens 
and members of the Parochial Church Council  

 

 

Easter cards 

Easter cards are available at the back of church -  
see Gwen Flavell 

CHURCH  DECORATING  AND  CLEANING  FOR  EASTER  

All welcome on Saturday 26th March from 9am.  Greenery gratefully received. 
Donations for Easter Lilies maybe given to Jim, Eric or Helen. 

Maundy Thursday  

If anyone would like to go to the Maundy Thursday service at Lichfield  
Cathedral please let Adie know as soon as possible. If there is enough interest 
we will organise a coach. 

Adie Harris    adieharris13@btinternet.com or 01785 284027 

St Lawrence Book of Remembrance 

 
The Book of Remembrance back from the Calligraphers and 

in its place in the Lady Chapel 
 

mailto:h_a_p@hotmail.com
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   Fourth Sunday of Lent Mothering Sunday 6th March 2016 
Collect 

Merciful Lord, you know our struggle to serve you: when sin spoils our lives and overshadows our hearts, come to our aid and turn us back to you again; through 

Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen 
 

Colossians 3: 12-17 

As God’s chosen ones, holy and beloved, clothe yourselves with compassion, kindness, humility, meekness, and patience. 13 Bear with one another and, if anyone 

has a complaint against another, forgive each other; just as the Lord has forgiven you, so you also must forgive. 14 Above all, clothe yourselves with love, which binds 

everything together in perfect harmony. 15 And let the peace of Christ rule in your hearts, to which indeed you were called in the one body. And be thankful. 16 Let the 

word of Christ dwell in you richly; teach and admonish one another in all wisdom; and with gratitude in your hearts sing psalms, hymns, and spiritual songs to 

God. 17 And whatever you do, in word or deed, do everything in the name of the Lord Jesus, giving thanks to God the Father through him. 

This is the word of the Lord    Thanks be to God 
 

Hear the Gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ according to John (John 19: 25b-27)         Glory to you O Lord    

Meanwhile, standing near the cross of Jesus were his mother, and his mother’s sister, Mary the wife of Clopas, and Mary Magdalene. 26 When Jesus saw his mother 

and the disciple whom he loved standing beside her, he said to his mother, ‘Woman, here is your son.’ 27 Then he said to the disciple, ‘Here is your mother.’ And 

from that hour the disciple took her into his own home.   

This is the Gospel of the Lord.    Praise to you, O Christ 

CONFIRMATION 
Later in the spring we will be running a series of meetings where we will be exploring the basics of the Christian faith. 
At the end of these there will be an opportunity to consider whether you would like to be confirmed and we have a confirmation service 
booked with the Bishop of Stafford for the first Sunday in June. 
However, it may be that you were confirmed some time ago and would like to think again about what we believe as Christians. If so this is 
a good opportunity to come along in a relaxed atmosphere where we can express our thoughts or our doubts and learn together. 
If you interested or would like to know more please speak to Rev Kathryn or ring on - 01785 284050 or email rev.kathrynh@gmail.com 

BishopsĀ Lent Appeal for 2016þăStand up for childrenă 

The Bishops' Lent Appeal for 2016 will help 'Stand Up for Children', supporting one cause in the diocese and another far away as Bishop 
Clive explains: 
"The Children’s Society nationally already receives support from around this diocese with its three charity shops in Stone, Meir and  
Bloxwich, various fund raising events and regular financial donations from a quarter of our parishes, but as Bishops we are keen, via this 
year’s Lent Appeal, to highlight and support The Children’s Society projects which specifically support and care for vulnerable children living 
in our parishes. 
"Our Lent Appeal always has an international focus as well as a local one. As many of us know from personal experience, the plight of our 
fellow-Christians in the Holy Land remains parlous, with many desperate needs. Supporting Friends of the Holy Land through our Lent Appeal 
will make a real difference to the lives of many of our brothers and sisters and will signal our solidarity with them." 

There is a  poster at the back of Church together with  literature giving details of the appeal.  A gift aid envelope is in each leaflet. 

Apagé Supper  
Choose your meal from the list at the back of 

church 
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